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Comments: I have a concern about the North Zone ROS map:

https://www.fs.usda.gov/Internet/FSE_DOCUMENTS/fseprd816048.pdf

 

My concern is regarding the historic route up Dry Creek Canyon, east of Milburn (see attached Map 1.jpg)- it's

trail number 048 on various forest service maps. Please amend the ROS map so this trail is in a Semi-Primitive

MOTORIZED area. This would allow future consideration for making this route a 50" or 66" motorized route. The

reopening of Dry Creek Canyon Road would provide OHV forest access for Milburn and Fairview City residents,

similar to what is available to other Sanpete Valley communities.

 

As I understand, the road was used by motorized vehicles for many years until a landslide occurred in the 1980's.

The attached photo (048.jpg) shows that the route is still visible. The route was recognized as a Sanpete County

Class "D" road in 1978, and is on the current Class D map too, see:

https://www.sanpete.com/uploads/1/3/6/2/136253634/roads.pdf

 

ATTACHMENT: Map 1

 

ATTACHMENT: Trail No 48 Photo


